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COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 

 
 
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
DATE:  September 1, 2021 
 
TO:  Planning Commission 
 
FROM:  Peter Russell, Senior Transportation Planner 
 
RE: September 9 update on US 20/Cook Ave.-O.B. Riley Rd. roundabout in Tumalo  

 
I. BACKGROUND 
 
The Oregon Department of Transportation (ODOT) applied in File 247-19-000138-PA to amend the 
Deschutes County Transportation System Plan (TSP) to place a roundabout in Tumalo at the 
intersection of US 20/Cook Ave.-O.B. Riley Rd.  The Planning Commission recommended approval 
and the Board of County Commissioners concurred.  Board Ordinance 2020-008 implemented the 
approval. 
 
The Planning Commission at its August 14 meeting requested an update on the project. 
 
II. ODOT PRESENTATION 

Emerald Shirley, Senior Project Manager, will provide an update regarding status of the project, 
design, anticipated construction timeline, and answer questions.    
 
 
 
Attachments: 
 

1. ODOT US20/OB Riley/Cook Ave Roundabout Update PowerPoint presentation 


